
 

ITEM REPORT 

UTILITIES COMMISSION 

Agenda Date: 6/5/2024 

Agenda Section: Information Only 

Department Origination: Public Works 

Agenda Item: Inglewood Drive and Clearwater Road – Flashing LED Stop Sign Request Memorandum 

Approval Required: No Action Required 

BACKGROUND 

A City of Baxter resident has requested solar powered flashing LED stop signs to be installed at the intersection of 
Inglewood Drive and Clearwater Road. Police Chief Exsted provided crash data to the City’s Consulting Traffic 
Engineer Justin Anibas to review the request. Mr. Anibas drafted a Memorandum addressing the request which 
indicates the solar powered flashing LED stop signs are not warranted at this time. Please find the attached 
memorandum on the request. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 

The financial implications include City staff time researching the issue and approximately $750 - $850 of the City’s 
Consulting Traffic Engineer’s time. 

STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS 

This item has been included in the Utilities Commission packet for discussion purposes.  

COUNCIL ACTION REQUESTED 

No formal action required.  


